
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD FEBRUARY 8, 2016 
 
 
 
 
The Common Council of the City of Somerset, Kentucky met in a regular meeting on Monday 
February 8, 2016, at 7:00 p.m. with the following present: Mayor Eddie Girdler. Council 
Members; Linda Stringer, Jerry Wheeldon, Jimmy Eastham, Jerry Girdler, Mike New, Donna 
Hunley, John Minton, Jim Mitchell, Pat Bourne, Jerry Burnett, Tom Eastham, and David 
Burdine. City Attorney Carrie Weise. City Clerk Nick Bradley.  
 
Mr. New moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on January 25, 2016 along 
with reports as mailed. Mr. Wheeldon seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following Council 
Members voted “Aye”: Mrs. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. J. Eastham, Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, 
Mrs. Hunley, Mr. Minton, Mr. Mitchell, Mr. Bourne, Mr. Burnett, Mr. T. Eastham, and Mr. 
Burdine. 
 
Fiscal Year 2015 Audit report was presented by RFH Consultants. 
 
Mr. Burdine made a motion to approve the lease of a used fire apparatus from Ferrara Fire 
Apparatus with Republic First National Corporation as the lesser for a total amount of $352,250. 
in quarterly payments over five (5) years including a sale of a 2001 E-One Pumper for the sum of 
$42,500.00 to Brindlee Mountain Fire Apparatus bringing the total payment amount to 
$335,889.20 with the included interest of $26,139.20. Mr. Burnett seconded the motion. Before a 
vote Mr. Burdine made a motion to table the motion in order to amend the current budget to 
reflect the purchase. Mr. Burnett seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following Council 
Members voted “Aye”: Mrs. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. J. Eastham, Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, 
Mrs. Hunley, Mr. Minton, Mr. Mitchell, Mr. Bourne, Mr. Burnett, Mr. T. Eastham, and Mr. 
Burdine. 
 
Mr. Mitchell made a motion to approve Michael L. Broyles as the new Chief Financial Officer of 
the City of Somerset. Mr. T. Eastham seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following Council 
Members voted “Aye”: Mrs. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. J. Eastham, Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, 
Mrs. Hunley, Mr. Minton, Mr. Mitchell, Mr. Bourne, Mr. Burnett, Mr. T. Eastham, and Mr. 
Burdine. 
 
Mr. J. Eastham approved the following Resolution No. 16-01 supporting the National Park 
Service establishing the Mill Springs Battlefield as a National Park. Mr. Wheeldon seconded the 
motion. Upon roll call the following Council Members voted “Aye”: Mrs. Stringer, Mr. 
Wheeldon, Mr. J. Eastham, Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, Mrs. Hunley, Mr. Minton, Mr. Mitchell, Mr. 
Bourne, Mr. Burnett, Mr. T. Eastham, and Mr. Burdine. 
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There being no further business the meeting adjourned.   
     

 
 
 
APPROVED:       

       MAYOR 
 
ATTEST:       
         CITY CLERK  
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